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	Present:
	Dean MacLean (Chair)
	Regrets:
	Terry Hutchison (proxy)

	
	Steve Clayton (left 9:40am)
	
	

	
	Cathy Duddeck, Councillor
	
	

	
	Allan Kowall (Past Chair)
	Absent:
	

	
	Mike Marner (Treasurer)
	
	

	
	Manny Pereira
	
	

	
	Chris Stadnik
	Delegation:
	Liz Behrens

	
	Tammy Vanderstarren
	
	

	
	David Walsh (late)
	
	

	
	
	Guest:
	None

	
	
	
	

	Minutes:
	Tess McDonald, Administrative Temp
	
	


Meeting was officially called to order at 8:10 a.m. by Dean MacLean, Chair, Kerr Village BIA.
Dean MacLean introduced Tess McDonald.  Tess will be taking minutes today while Cindy Dedeyne is away.
Dean MacLean welcomed Liz Behrens who is attending the meeting as a delegate from the general public.

Allan Kowall mentioned that the meeting was being recorded to assist with minute taking, so please introduce yourself when you start to speak.
Allan Kowall circulated email from Terry Hutchison who sends his regrets and proxy for today’s meeting.

Pecuniary Interests:
None declared

Minutes:
Moved by Manny Pereira



Seconded by Mike Marner

That the Minutes from the Board meeting held on August 8th be approved as written.

Motion Carried
Subcommittee Reports

	Nominations – Allan Kowall (Co-Chair)/Cathy Duddeck (Co-Chair)

	· Dean MacLean reminded board members that two vacancies exist on the board; will notify BIA members that vacancies exist; already have Don Wilson (The Gingerman Social Eatery), Mark Platt (J Platt Rugs) and Robert Nashat (Leon Pharmacy) who have expressed an interest in joining the board

	· Councillor Cathy Duddeck mentioned that there are a number of new businesses in the new Lakeshore Road plaza and asked if their contact information in the database; Dean MacLean confirmed that the database is up-to-date

	· Councillor Cathy Duddeck asked if the Clerk’s department has been notified of the changes to the board members; Dean MacLean confirmed that Clerk’s office has been notified


	Long Term Planning – Cathy Duddeck

	· 42 Lakeshore Rd. W – Delridge Homes were ready to go with proposal to retain the heritage home on the site (renovate it to accommodate a business) and a condominium with ground floor retail/commercial; builder has asked to meet with both Ward 2 councillors to discuss final application; meeting has not yet been arranged

	· Tim Hortons – Committee of Adjustment sign in window is related to interior renovations and wants to revise message board for drive-thru to meet corporate standards

	· Windermere – Lakeshore W & Maurice, Mr Matas’ property, problems with occupancy

	· Memory Care – next door to Windermere, progressing and will have a public information meeting at council for final approval in the near future; Mr Matas has had a public information meeting to inform public about application for 10 townhouses in the interior (Garden St frontage between Rebecca & Lakeshore) at this meeting indicated that 2 to 3 townhouses are being added to the back of the Windermere property

	· DND Lands – roads have been put in, development progressing nicely

	· 371 Kerr Street – no new news; Allan mentioned that property is going to OMB; has asked Terry Hutchison to approach current owner about fencing in the property to increase safety; this would stop youth in the area from accessing the property

	· Dean MacLean mentioned that Glen Abbey Golf Course has been sold to a Toronto based developer who will work with Town to turn property into a park


	Development – Allan Kowall (Chair)/Terry Hutchison/Tony Coelho/Neil MacDonald

	· Allan Kowall – nothing really new to report; working on a couple of ideas that committee will be presenting to board and Town Council regarding tax burdens businesses are facing


	Sponsorship – Manny Pereira (Chair)/Allan Kowall/Tammy Vanderstarren

	· Manny Pereira – nothing to report; committee will have to meet to put something together


	Communications – Chris Stadnik (Chair)/Dean MacLean/Mike Marner/Tammy Vanderstarren

	· Chris Stadnik – RFP approved at last meeting; have contacted Manny’s contact (Peter), Allan’s contact (Dorothy) and Tammy’s contact (Matt) and Chris’s contact; RFP has a 2 week turn around from when sent out; expect that by end of September will have received proposals, committee will then be able to review the submissions and present to board; questions from potential vendors is whether work has to be done locally or can work be outsourced to another country (i.e. India); another question from vendor was separation of work to be done, i.e. branding separate from website (what if vendor submitting proposal plans to use Goodbrand Graphics to do the rebranding/graphics work); another question came up regarding platform wanted; 

	· Allan Kowall – commented that outsourcing to India is very common these days

	· Tammy Vanderstarren – mentioned that more information is needed regarding response times/ turn around times if outsourcing

	· Cathy Duddeck – asked how members are being contacted regarding the RFP, especially if member hears after the fact that contract went to someone outside of the country;  Allan suggested BIA office send out an email with the RFP to the BIA members; Chris will arrange for this to be done

	· Cathy Duddeck – asked if clear job description has been put together regarding what position entails; including when payment(s) made what work needs to be done; confidentiality; Chris indicated that timelines and quoted fees are part of the RFP

	· Allan Kowall – mentioned that part of the reason went with Goodbrand Graphics in the past was because BIA owned any design created by Goodbrand Graphics

	· Chris Stadnik – hosting & domain name registrations paid for until 2014 with Interdream Design; Dean MacLean mentioned that BIA will no longer prepay for these services

	· Chris Stadnik – will send letter & RFP to Nina Menezes (Interdream Designs) and Len Vassos (Social Savvy)

	· Chris Stadnik - circulated copies of drafted letters to be sent to Bill Goodbrand (Goodbrand Graphics) and Linda Forte-Spearing (Write Before Your Eyes) indicating that BIA Board is re-evaluating positions and cutting contracts and that their services were no longer required; letter thanked them for their services to the BIA

	· Chris Stadnik – need to get BIA Letterhead for the letters; asked if the BIA has this; thought around the table was that it didn’t exist; Allan suggested asking Bill Goodbrand to draft e-letterhead for the BIA

	· Chris Stadnik – question to board regarding advertising for the BIA and advertising for BIA Members (i.e. Curious and Metroland digital media); what is the BIA role in passing on advertising information/opportunities to members; 

	· Dean MacLean – need to make sure that BIA members are not annoyed by any information passed on

	· Cathy Duddeck – strategic planning process will identify committee mandate and reporting mechanism

	· Tammy Vanderstarren – support passing advertising opportunity on to members with a disclaimer that BIA Board does not necessarily endorse any vendor

	· Allan Kowall – committee needs to come back to BIA Board with recommendations on how BIA will market area and what the cost will be

	· Chris Stadnik – doesn’t see that a 1 page ad can recognize every business in the area so see advertising as a waste of funds

	· Cathy Duddeck – have advertising of a business of the week/month etc

	· Manny Pereira – ask publisher for a flat rate for a monthly ad (use buying bulk power)

	· Allan Kowall – frequency of ads will provide editorial content

	· Chris Stadnik – will take back to the committee the need to develop the committee mandate moving forward

	· Chris Stadnik – asked if there was a specific budget for the RFP; Allan mentioned that all committees need to come back to the board with their recommended budgets for 2014 so that the total budget can be developed by the board


	Streetscaping – Dean MacLean (Chair)/Manny Pereira/Tammy Vanderstarren/Liz Behrens

	· Cathy Duddeck – what is the status on the United Way Oakville banners; UWO is producing banners and getting any required Town of Oakville approvals; Allan mentioned that board needs to approve cost of UWO banner installation

	

	Moved by Allan Kowall





Seconded by Cathy Duddeck

That the board approve paying for the installation of the UWO banners (approved by Town of Oakville) in the Kerr Village area

Motion Carried


	· Cathy Duddeck – requested that moving forward, discussions take place with UWO well in advance of when the banners needed to be installed

	· Allan Kowall – need to get status of winter banners and quantity needed for this season; ask Cindy to get this information from the banner vendor

	· Dean MacLean – along with Allan Kowall spoke to Cindy about doing a weekly swipe of the Kerr Village area for graffiti etc

	· Allan Kowall – information board outside BIA office was damaged; Cathy mentioned that Town repaired

	· Allan Kowall/Cathy Duddeck – any board member noticing graffiti or tagging or any other damage in the area, contact BIA office to report it (copy other board members so they know it has been reported)

	· Dean MacLean – Parks & Open Space have done a great job again with the planters and baskets

	· Cathy Duddeck – BIA needs to contact the Town again regarding the status of the tree in Heritage Square; Cathy will send off an email to Chris Mark to get an update

	· Manny Pereira – any way to get the Town to change the bulbs in the street lights because they are not very bright (in Wasaga Beach area, street lights are much brighter); brighter lights will deter vandalism & graffiti; Cathy will follow up with Town regarding brightness of the streetlights

	· Allan Kowall – need to speak with the tree lighting maintenance vendor to make sure that when strings of lights are replaced with the clear white and not the blue lights

	· Dave Walsh – asked if still have a maintenance contract for tree lights as tree in front of shop has only tiny bit of one strand lit; ask Cindy to contact the vendor to fix the light strings


	Special Events – David Walsh (Chair)/Dean MacLean/Tammy Vanderstarren/Steve Clayton

	· Allan Kowall – next special events is Tree Lighting; ask Cindy to contact all schools to invite choirs to sing at the tree lighting; Santa Claus parade takes place the next day, need to encourage businesses to participate in the parade, BIA tables and tents are available on a first come first served basis; 

	· Cathy Duddeck – need to organize sound for event, in the past have had Kerr Street Ministries involved, local restaurants involved (providing food); advent calendars (Fortino’s or Frank’s)

	· Dean MacLean – have spoken to Gear about sound at Tree Lighting and they are interested in helping

	· Mike Marner – willing to help with event, tent & coffee provided

	· Allan Kowall – interested in leading this event

	· Dean MacLean – people come to this event, how can we make the event bigger, better

	· Cathy Duddeck – how can the BIA keep people/families in the area when event finished i.e. go to a local business for dinner or a drink

	· Dean MacLean – The Mermaid and the Oyster did a chowder last year, would be willing to do this again this year; contact any business in food industry in Kerr Village to provide food samples

	· Cathy Duddeck – need to clearly identify business that is providing the food

	· Dean MacLean – suggest have a “Taste of Kerr” at the event; Cathy mentioned maybe Elm Hill cookies would participate

	· Allan Kowall – produce a brochure listing the businesses who provide food at the tree lighting; business could include a coupon

	· Manny Pereira – make it a flyer with the list of choirs singing, food vendors, etc and provide stack to businesses to hand out

	· Tammy Vanderstarren – offer to the businesses free advertising in the flyer/brochure/program

	· Dean MacLean – Board/BIA strives to bring out people to the event, the Tree Lighting does this, needs to provide business with a long enough time period to participate in event

	· Tammy Vanderstarren – BIA needs to do as good a job as we can this year given that event is few months away and then plan to do even better job next year; for Encore Cinemas, staff can not participate in Tree Lighting when it is the night before the parade as they participate in the parade and are busy getting ready for the parade, suggest moving the Tree Lighting to another date next year; comments were that an earlier date may be too soon and a later date may be too cold; Dean commented that date change would impact whole dynamics of the event; Tammy mentioned that Friday night tree lighting competes with Downtown Oakville BIA, changing date for Kerr Village avoids this competition; Manny suggested including new 

	· Dave Walsh – incorporate tree lighting fixes to be in place at the same time as the tree lighting; new lighting displays for Lakeshore Rd W in place for tree lighting; other towns that use over the street lighting looks fantastic especially during the holiday season

	· Allan Kowall – attended the carrot festival in Bradford last weekend and the event had huge business engagement; when asked why they were participating, response what that it was good for their business

	· Dean MacLean – ask Cindy to contact merchants regarding participation in the Tree Lighting; Dean mentioned that Cathy Duddeck offered to check into permits for event

	· Allan Kowall – suggests each committee has a sub-committee for projects/events within the committee’s mandate; Allan volunteered to chair the sub-committee for Tree Lighting; consensus was that this would get too confusing and be hard to manage

	· Allan Kowall – need to appoint a chair for Special Events Committee; any volunteers; 

	· Dave Walsh – offered to chair Special Events but mentioned needs help from other board members

	

	Moved by Allan Kowall





Seconded by Steve Clayton

That the board approve appointment of Dave Walsh as the Chair of Special Events

Motion Carried


	· Chris Stadnik – asked if board plans to engage John Marlatt in events; Dave mentioned that he has spoken to John and gets the sense that John is willing to participate in the local community


	Finance – Mike Marner (Chair)

	Moved by Allan Kowall





Seconded by Tammy Vanderstarren

That the board enter a closed (in camera) session to discuss an identifiable person

Motion Carried


	· Tess McDonald and Liz Behrens left the meeting

	· Note from Cindy – Recording and notes from Tess do not mention the motion indicating board exited the closed session.  This is needed for the minutes

	· Tess McDonald and Liz Behrens returned to the meeting

	· Mike Marner – Jim Oates coming in next week to do the reconciliation for July month end


9:40 a.m. – Steve Clayton left the meeting

	Strategic Plan – Tammy Vanderstarren (Chair)

	· See Appendix A


Moved by  



Seconded by  
Motion to receive the subcommittee reports.

Motion Carried
	New Business

	· 


Moved by Dean MacLean




Seconded by Manny Pereira

Motion to adjourn the meeting.

Motion Carried
Meeting adjourned at 11:27 a.m.

Next Board meeting is on September 12th, 2013
8:00 a.m. – 9:30 a.m.

DK Consulting, 118 Kerr Street
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